
 

 

[Wood, Alice D.] 
 
 

MISS ALICE WOOD, FORT PLAIN NATIVE, DIES IN NURSING HOME 

 
FORT PLAIN, Feb. 18—Miss Alice D. Wood, 80, died yesterday morning in 

the Fort Plain nursing home.  She had been a patient there for sometime. 
Miss Wood in 1929 returned to Fort Plain where she was born upon her 

retirement as secretary of the New England Conservatory of Music, Boston.  
She was associated with the conservatory for 25 years.  Miss Wood also was 

a secretary of [the] Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge. 
Born October 7, 1871, she was a daughter of Herbert C. and Sarah 

Dewey Wood. 
Miss Wood was a charter member of the Fort Plain Daughters of the 

American Revolution chapter and attended the Universalist Church. 

Survivors include her sister, Miss Rexa Wood, and a brother, Edwin W. 
Wood, both of Fort Plain. 

Funeral services will be held at 2 P.M. Wednesday at the Gray funeral 
home with the Rev. Lyman Achenbach of the Universalist Church officiating.  

The body will be placed in the Catherine Nellis Memorial Chapel for Spring 
burial in Fort Plain Cemetery. 
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